

Friday 21st April 2023

## Dear Parents / Carers,

I am writing to you with an update at the end of the first week of Term 5. Time really does seem to be flying by! Please find below my usual update of information and news.

### Leeds and Broomfield Cricket club

Please find below some information regarding the cricket club and training for children.



### **Coronation Event at Kent History and Library Centre in Maidstone**

Please find below some information regarding a live streaming of the coronation at the Library in Maidstone.

Coronation Party at the Kent History and Library Centre in Maidstone on Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> May.

We will be live streaming the Coronation in our space, providing tea and cake to enjoy it with!

There will be a themed Storytime and craft session at 10.30am, where we will be reading 'The Kings Pants' and 'Winnie the Pooh meets the King', also offering biscuits and squash.

We will also have themed crafts available throughout the day, and a coronation trail, with prizes to be won! Also, a themed Lego club in the afternoon at 2.30pm.

# Coronation Party at the Kent History and Library Centre

# Saturday 6 May from 10:30am

10.30am – 'The Kings Pants' Storytime and craft activity
11am – Live streaming of the Coronation
2.30pm – 3.30pm – Royal themed family Lego club
Crafts and Coronation trail available all day! All free!



### **Coronation celebrations in school**

The children in all Aspire schools will be marking the coronation in their classes on Friday 5th May. Mrs Syred, Aspire's history lead, has provided some resources to all teachers which they can use with their classes to help the children understand the significance of the coronation.

The children will also be learning a coronation song which will be sung in an assembly.

### **Trip to the Gurdwara**

Thank you to Mrs Steer for organising the trip to the Gurdwara. We have received some really positive feedback both from the people at the Gurdwara and parents of the children attending the trip. It is important to bring the RE learning to life for children and we hope to organise more of these trips in the future.

As ever I can be contacted between 8am and 5pm Monday to Friday at <a href="mailto:exechead@aspire-kent.org.uk">exechead@aspire-kent.org.uk</a> with questions or queries.

Wishing you all pleasant family weekends, I am hoping the sun shines!

Kind regards,

Emma Hickling

**Executive Headteacher**